 COORDINATED CEO-to-MEMBER E-MAIL INFORMATION PROGRAM
What is the goal of the program? NRECA has developed a nationally coordinated information program that uses e-mail messages to help local cooperatives build member support and cement loyalty as changes in government policy and rising costs threaten to increase consumer electric bills. E-mail messages will report on current events that may impact electric bills and what local cooperatives are doing to provide relief.  This is not a political or partisan effort. It relays only facts, not opinion.

NRECA piloted the program during the summer and fall of 2010. Results demonstrated the effectiveness and huge potential of CEO-to-member e-mail communication. This was evident in delivery rates and overall message open rates for pilot group messages, both of which consistently exceeded industry averages. Most tellingly, opt-out rates were exceptionally low, ranging from 0.1 to 0.4 percent.

How does the program work? Co-ops can participate with a minimal commitment of staff time for training and account set up. When a draft message crafted by NRECA is ready for review, participating co-ops are notified and can then pick from three options: approve the message as is, reject it, or edit it slightly to fit local circumstances. Co-ops that approve or edit the message then load their list of member e-mail addresses.  Members then receive the e-mail as though it was sent directly to them by their local co-op CEO.  

How will NRECA use our member e-mail addresses? NRECA will not build a database of member email addresses as part of this program, so participating co-ops must load a new list of member e-mail addresses for each message. Additionally, our vendor is contractually prohibited from sharing, selling, or using the lists for any purpose other than sending the messages for which they were supplied.
Why a nationally coordinated program? The advantage of a coordinated program comes from economies of scale. Savings of nearly 50 percent on e-mail delivery costs can be realized if the volume of messages sent reaches a high enough level.

What is the role of statewide associations?  As we expand the program, statewide associations will play a big role in coordinating activity at the state level. Also, this e-mail communication tool is available for state level communication needs as well.
Does this program replace anything co-ops are already doing?  Not at all. Statewide publications, local co-op newsletters, bill stuffers, and websites, community outreach programs, social media outlets, and other types of consumer education and communication initiatives need to continue.  The coordinated CEO-to-member e-mail program simply provides an additional tool to help reach consumers.
What if my co-op does not have a lot of member e-mail addresses?  NRECA has developed sample bill stuffers and other materials to kick-start a local effort to collect email addresses.  
If you are interested in learning more, and possibly participating, please send an e-mail message to ceoemail@nreca.coop.  Zan McKelway and his team in the Communications Department will follow up to answer your questions.

